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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION=.
::

"

IS- DOCKET NOS. 50-369 AND 370; 70-2623
::-

::. DUKE POWER COMPANY

' NOTICE OF RELOCATION OF LOCAL PUBLIC DOCUMENT ROOM
,

Et -

g Notice is hereby given that the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has

....{ relocated the local public document room (LPDR) for Duke Power Company's
;F William B. McGuire Nuclear Station, Units 1 and 2, from the Public Library of

JS Charlotte and Mecklenburg County to the Atkins Library, University of North

. Carolina at Charlotte (UNCC) .- The Public Library no longer has the space
-

or the staff to continue to maintain the LPDR collection and asked that the
5,2 McGuire documents be transferred to another location.
.%

Members of the public may now inspect and copy documents and correspondence

related to the licensing and proposed operation o.! the McGuire Station at the

Atkins Library, University of North Carolina '|narlotte, UNCC Station, NC

28223. Documents related to the NRC hearing t- consider the storage of

irradiated Oconee Nuclear Station fuel at McGuire are also on file at the

Atkins Library, UNCC. When classes are in session, the hours of operation at
t

-

the Atkins Library are 8:00am to ll:00pm Monday - Friday, 9:00am to 10:00pm on
-

Saturday, and 2:00pm to 11:00pm on Sunday. Hours are limited during certain

brief school vacation periods.

For further information interested parties in the Charlotte area may contact

the LPDR directly through Ms. Dawn Hubbs, Documents Librarian, telephone number

(704) 597-2243. Parties outside the service area of the LPDR may address their
=

.
requests for records to the NRC's Public Document Room, 1717 H Street, N.W.,

+ Washington,-DC 20555, telephone number (202) 634-3273. The cost of ~ ordering

records from the NRC Public Document Room is Sc per page, plus postage and

handling. .
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f Questions concerning the availability of documents at the McGuire LPDR -

:.. and the NRC's local public document room program in general should be

- addressed to Ms. Jona L. Souder, Chief, Local Public Document Room Branch,
a

g U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, DC 20555, telephone number
E

$: (301) 492-7536.

Dated at Bethesda, Maryland, this 2 day of September, 1980.
r

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULAT RY COMMISSION

,

'f J eph M. Felton, Director
Division of Rules and Records

V Office of Administration -
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